Ventura County Board of Supervisors

800 S. Victoria Avenue

Ventura, CA 93009
RE: Oppose Mandatory Spay/Neuter Ordinance

Dear Supervisors; 
The (Insert Club Name) is writing you today because our members oppose the proposed ordinance that would require mandatory spaying/neutering of dogs over four months of age unless the owner qualifies for a specific exemption. 
(Insert Club Name) represents # dog owners in the Ventura County area (and # nationwide if this is from a parent club) and we believe that adoption of a mandatory spay/neuter ordinance will be detrimental to responsible dog owners and breeders in Ventura County and will divert resources that could help animal control achieve their goal of a no-kill shelter.   
(Personalize here – tell about club. When was it founded? How do you encourage responsible breeding practices and responsible animal ownership? What has your club done for the community? Have you bought a vest for a police dog, sponsored a search and rescue dog, worked with therapy dogs? Has your club donated money to rescue efforts for natural disasters such as floods? Does your club do programs in the schools or libraries, or work with civic groups? Tell the good things your club does for the community!!! 
Provide information about any shows, or events held in Ventura. How many entries did you have? What event site did you rent and for how much? What was your host hotel and how many rooms did you fill? Did you rent any additional conference rooms? Did you host any dinners in the area – at what restaurants? Detail other revenue that came to the community through your event. How would passage of a mandatory spay/neuter ordinance affect your decision to continue to hold events in the community? 

Has your club held any training classes, Junior Handling clinics, Responsible Dog Ownership Day events in Ventura? If so, what expenditures were connected with those events? How would adoption of this ordinance affect your willingness to hold additional events in Ventura County? 

Mandatory spay/neuter is an ineffective solution to animal control problems because it fails to address the heart of the issue—irresponsible ownership.  These laws are extremely difficult to enforce and can be evaded by irresponsible animal owners by not licensing their pets. The proposed ordinance will reduce the funds available for addressing problem animals and funding low-cost or no-cost spay/neuter programs. It will hurt responsible breeders like our members who raise healthy, well cared-for dogs and work to ensure that these puppies are placed with responsible owners. 

Responsible owners who are already complying with local animal control laws will be unfairly punished by enactment of this ordinance, while irresponsible owners will continue to make problems for the community and local shelters.  Concentrating animal control efforts on dogs whose behavior demonstrates that they are a problem for the community would be a much better use of taxpayer funds.

On behalf of (Insert Club Name) I respectfully ask that you support responsible owners and breeders by opposing a mandatory spay/neuter ordinance in Ventura County. 

Sincerely,

Club Officer Name and Title
